Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

May 14, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Tuesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3:00PM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Mike Gray, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. 
1.  April 23, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

        19-20   $15,305.64
 Voucher to County $15,886.52

Total           $31,192.16
Director Wilson moved to approve vouchers 19-20 and vouchers to County, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Administrative Report
· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures
· Presented updated Profit & Loss and Balance Sheets

· There is $89,284.60 remaining to collect for 2019 assessments

· The Office Manager stated that there is not any place to purchase money orders in Benton City unless you have an account with US Bank. The District stated that this needs to be discussed with Kim Pietrok CPA

4.  Maintenance Report

· Running an average of 26 CFS at the river pump station, it did hit 30 CFS one day
· T Tap is back working at La Buena Vida

· They repaired a delivery that a car had hit

· They have been flushing lines and vaults

· They have been locking deliveries for nonpayment

· They have been doing repairs due to improper winterization

· A control board needs to be replaced in an AC unit at the river pump station
· There is a development going in on Tim Smalls property, it will have 46 houses

· Presented a request to waive a turn on fee by Christa Miller; she paid the assessment thru her bank, it was returned to the bank because of an incorrect address and she was not notified. Director Wilson moved to deny the request, and she should ask her bank to refund the turn on fee, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor

· The Operations Manager presented an amended short plat at the end of Dale, after reviewing it was not approved or signed

5.  No Executive Session

Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 3:35PM.
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